From the office of the Minister of the Environment



Mr Robin Swann Chairperson Committee for Employment and Learning Room 375, Parliament Buildings, Stormont, Belfast BT4 3XX

DoE Private Office 8th Floor Goodwood House 44 - 58 May Street Town Parks **BELFAST** BT1 4NN

Telephone:

028 902 56019

Email:

private.office@doeni.gov.uk

Your reference:

Our reference: COR/167/2014

28 February 2014

Dear Robin

Thank you for your letter outlining your Committee's ongoing inquiry into Post Special Educational Need Provision in Education, Employment and Training for those with Learning Disabilities in NI. I very much commend the committee for its focus and efforts on this important issue.

As the scope of the Inquiry falls outside the remit of my Department, I would have no comment to make at this stage, however I wish the Committee well with the Inquiry and look forward to your Report in due course.

Yours sincerely

MARK H DURKAN MLA Minister of the Environment